DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
DATE:

May 21, 2020
SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF THE HEALTH SERVICES CONTRACT WITH CUMBERLAND FAMILY MEDICAL 
ISSUE 
In order to continue providing health services to the students of Hardin County Schools through the HCS School Nurse program, it is necessary to contract with Cumberland Family Medical (CFM) to provide Medical Directorship over the program as well as staff training, risk management, compliance advisement, and cost reduction due to Medicaid billing by CFM, to support the majority of the HCS school nurse program.  
FACTS  

Hardin County Schools has been in contract with Cumberland Family Medical (CFM) since January 2019. Due to COVID-19, contract adjustments are having to be made to offset medical costs. This contract is asking Hardin County Schools to cover 70% of the total cost for school nurses with CFM covering 30%. 

Consequently, in order to continue the school nurse program for HCS students and staff, it is necessary to contract with Cumberland Family Medical to provide to provide Medical Directorship over the program as well as staff training, risk management, compliance advisement, and cost reduction due to Medicaid billing by CFM.  

RECOMMENDATION

I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education approve the contract with Cumberland Family Medical to provide health services to all HCS students and to provide necessary training to all staff. 
RECOMMENDED MOTION

I MOVE THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE TO CONTRACT WITH CUMBERLAND FAMILY MEDICAL TO PROVIDE HEALTH SERVICES TO ALL HCS STUDENTS AND TO PROVIDE NECESSARY TRAINING TO ALL STAFF.  

